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Dates to remember 
Today, April 23 – Deadline to Register for Virtual Father-
Daughter Dance 
 
Thursday, April 29 – GTA Board of Directors Meeting,  
6:00 pm, Virtual via Google Meet (see details below)  
 
Friday, April 30 – Virtual Father-Daughter Dance for K-6 
Girls, 6:30-8:30 pm, Virtual via Zoom (see details below)  
 
Thursday, May 13 – Family Council Informational 
Meeting, Multi-Purpose Rooms 3 & 4, 6:00 pm 
(tentative location, based on COVID restrictions)  

 

Secondary Students of the Month selected 
Congratulations to the following, who were chosen as 
March Students of the Month for their expression of the 
character trait of Caring: 
 
Ariella Demo, grade 7, is the daughter of Brandi Bashor 

and William Demo.  She enjoys 
sports, including volleyball and 
basketball, and strives to improve 
her reading.  Ariella says it’s 
important to always be kind to 
others because she never knows 
what’s happening in their lives.  
When she grows up, she wants to 

become a veterinarian, buy a home and help her 
parents.    
 
Jacob Graf, grade 7, is the son of Monica and Martin 

Graf.  His interests are hockey, 
track & field, hunting and fishing.  
Jacob’s immediate goals include 
finishing the Percy Jackson book 
series, winning his next hockey 
tournament and saving enough 
money to buy a gaming computer.  
Ultimately, he wants to play 

hockey in the NHL. 

Kirk Weathers, grade 11, is the son of Patricia 
Weathers.  In his free time, he 
enjoys listening to music, talking 
with friends and keeping up with 
current world events.  Kirk attends 
Living Hope Church, where he 
plays drums for the youth worship 
team, helps out with the children’s 
ministry and volunteers at the 

church café.  He serves his class as president and, in his 
own words, “makes sure to summarize his classmates’ 
wants and needs, all the while developing leadership 
skills.”  When he’s not busy with church and school, 
Jacob works at Randy’s Diner as a prep and line cook.  
After high school graduation, he plans to attend NMC’s 
Great Lakes Culinary Institute to earn an Associate’s 
Degree in Applied Science, with the dream of opening a 
café/sandwich shop.  Later in life, Kirk is interested in 
earning a degree in ministry and becoming a church 
pastor.  Other goals include buying a home, having a 
family and doing what he can to show the love of God 
to himself and others.  
 
Samara Priest, grade 11, is the daughter of Melissa 

Dunn and Quentin Priest.  She 
works at McDonald’s in Kalkaska 
and volunteers with children’s 
activities at the Salvation Army two 
days a week.  In her free time, 
Samara enjoys video games and 
watching horror movies with her 
sister.  After graduating from high 

school, she wants to earn enough money to adopt older 
children and give them a loving home before they age 
out of the system.  Samara loves Halloween and wants 
to accumulate enough items to throw a huge Halloween 
bash every year!  A long-term goal is to travel to Ireland 
one day.  
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Deadline is today to register for our Virtual 
Father-Daughter Dance  
There’s still a little time, but today is the deadline to 

register for next Friday’s 
Virtual Father-Daughter 
Dance for GTA girls, with 
the invitation extended 
to girls of any age!  The 
event will take place on 
Zoom from 6:30-8:30 pm 
and includes music, 
dance lessons and 
dancing, and a virtual 

event kit with table decorations, materials for a 
customized photo frame and a special treat!  This year, 
your $15 ticket will cover a dad (or stepdad, grandpa, 
uncle, etc.) and all of his special GTA girls.  Register by 
the end of the day today (Friday, April 23) to reserve 
your spot on Zoom and receive your event kits:  
http://bit.ly/GTA21FD.  Once you register, you’ll receive 
a link to the event, which can be used on any device 
with email.  Be sure to save the email, as this is your 
only ticket to attend.  Event kits will be distributed to 
girls on Thursday, April 29.  If you have questions or are 
not familiar with Zoom, please contact Maria Dean at 
deanm@mygta.us.  
 

Humane Society sends letter of thanks 
As we mentioned last week (and you may have seen in 

the media), the GTA Class of 
2020 made a very generous 
donation to the Cherryland 
Humane Society of the excess 
funds in their account due to 
COVID-related cancellations… 
$6,109.43 to be exact!  The 
money has been earmarked for 
the purchase of additional “cat 
condos” (similar to the one 

pictured), which provide a safe, quiet and comfortable 
living space for the CHS shelter cats – especially for 
mothers and their kittens. Here’s an excerpt from a 
thank you letter received from Heidi Yates, executive 
director, along with some of the handwritten notes 
from staff: 
 
“…Animals live in the moment.  They can bring us joy 
and laughter on the hardest days.  It’s one of the many 
reasons we love them so much, and why we work so 
hard to find each one a loving forever home.  In this 

moment, we are incredibly grateful to you.  We could 
not continue to take care of the hundreds of pets who 
call CHS home without your help…”   
 
Wow!  You guys are awesome!! Your very generous and 
loving gift will make such a difference.  Thank you for 
loving our pets!  Class of 2020, you rock!!  Sherri 
 
Class of 2020, thank you so much for your generous gift.  
I am so sorry that you weren’t able to have a prom or 
class trip, but this donation will help so many pets.  You 
are a class worth looking up to.  Thank you – Lucas 
 
Class of 2020!  Thank you so much for your AMAZING 
donation and care for our fur babies!  You rock!  Tia 
 

GTA board of directors meeting scheduled 
Grand Traverse Academy has a regular board meeting 
scheduled for 6:00 pm on Thursday, April 29.  The 
meeting is virtual for the public via Google Meet by 
visiting https://meet.google.com/skt-zera-bns?hs=224.  
Or, join by phone at +1 601-688-3466 (PIN: 982024476).   
 

Elementary Field Day a go! 
We are pleased to announce that plans for our 

traditional Elementary Field Day at 
the end of the school year are 
underway.  A flyer has been sent 
home with students, and is attached 
to this newsletter in case you did not 

receive yours.  It includes a t-shirt order form (due May 
12), as well as a list of items needed by May 28 to make 
it a special day – donations are optional, of course.  
Many thanks to Mrs. Kline, Elementary phys. ed. 
teacher, for organizing this event; it’s always a fun day 
that our students are already looking forward to!  Be 
sure to watch for information coming soon regarding 
the exact date and other details. 
 

Art in the Park modified 
Our annual celebration of the arts, Art in the Park, will 
unfortunately not take place in person this year due to 
COVID restrictions.  However, we still want to showcase 
our students’ talents in the visual and performing arts!  
Band students will release a recording in early May and 
art will be on display in the hallways as usual, for our 
students to enjoy.  Secondary art students are using 
their creativity to bring parents into our “art gallery” – 
you’ll have to wait to see what they have up their 
sleeves!  Unfortunately, the Band Instrument Petting 

http://bit.ly/GTA21FD
mailto:deanm@mygta.us
https://meet.google.com/skt-zera-bns?hs=224
tel:+1-601-688-3466;982024476
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Zoo will not take place this year.  Watch for more 
details as plans unfold. 
 

FAFSA deadline extended 
If you have a college-bound student, you’ll want to 
know that the deadline for submitting the Free 
Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA) has very 
generously been extended to May 1 due to COVID-
related circumstances.  Families are encouraged to take 
advantage of this opportunity, which allows students to 
be considered for federal student aid, in addition to 
state and college grants, scholarships and loans.  Aid is 
limited, so don’t delay!  If you have questions, please 
contact Mrs. Patrzik, school counselor, at 
patrziks@mygta.us.   
 

MSTEP testing continues next week 
The Michigan Student Test of Educational Progress 
(MSTEP) will be administered to students in grades 3, 4, 
6 and 7 next week.  Seventh graders will test on 
Monday & Tuesday, April 26 & 27 in English Language 
Arts and Math classes.  They should plan to bring 
earbuds or headphones with them each day.  
Elementary students will test in their classrooms and 
teachers will share their individual testing schedules.  
 

Student health screenings critical  
As the number of COVID-19 cases ticks upward in our 
area, it continues to be very important to screen your 
children daily for symptoms and follow the Grand 
Traverse County Health Department’s protocols if 
symptoms are noted.  With your help, we can keep our 
school population healthy and remain open through the 
end of the school year.  The screening protocol is 
attached for your convenience.  Thank you!   

 
Will your children return to GTA in the fall? 

It is important for us to know as soon as possible if your 
children who currently attend GTA will be returning in 
the fall as we plan and budget for the 2021-22 school 
year.  Parents were emailed an Intent to Return survey 
on March 13.  If you have not done so already, please 
complete and submit it at your earliest convenience.  If 
you have a child who will be entering kindergarten in 
the fall, or will be transferring to GTA from another 
school, an enrollment application must be 
completed.   Questions may be directed to Amy 
Truesdell at truesdella@mygta.us or 932-6900.  Thank 
you! 

Girls’ track team takes 2nd at invitational! 
Our nine-member girls’ track team made GTA history 

yesterday, coming in 2nd out 
of 18 at the Mancelona 
Ironmen Invitational, with 69 
points.  This is a team 
without track facilities for 
practice, competing against 
17 larger schools and teams, 

such as TC St. Francis, 
Petoskey, Charlevoix, Harbor 
Springs and Ogemaw 
Heights.  Personal records 
were too numerous to 
mention but outstanding 
performances included 
Katelynn Dix – 2nd place, 

100 meters; Katelynn Dix – 2nd place, 200 meters; Petra 
Foote – 5th place, 3200 meters; Katelyn Dix – 1st place, 
long jump; Petra Foote – 3rd place, 1600 meters; Ella 
Wendel, Jocelyn Stephen, Elizabeth Courtright & 
Alleah Dix – 3rd place, 4x100 relay; Elizabeth Courtright 
& Ella Wendel – 4th & 5th places, respectively, high 
jump; and Katelyn Dix – 1st place, 300m hurdles.  Please 
congratulate Coach Kevin York and the amazing efforts 
of Katelynn Dix, Elizabeth Courtright, Alleah Dix, 
Jocelyn Stephen, Petra Foote, Autumn Larsen, Ava 
Wendel, Ella Wendel and Hazel Kozacek. 
 

Choice Theory Parenting series offered 
Another series of Choice Theory training sessions for 
parents began last week and will continue for a total of 
seven weeks.  The free virtual course takes place on 
Zoom; register now at http://bit.ly/CTParenting.  You do 
not need to attend all sessions to benefit from this 
insightful information, though it is most helpful to 
participate in as many as possible.  If you’re curious 
what Choice Theory is all about before signing up, check 
out our livestream interview on Facebook, recorded and 
posted Wednesday, March 24.   Any questions may be 
directed to Mrs. VanHouzen at vanhouzenm@mygta.us.  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSddm1hc0yGjw1jAQq3fE2pOV7IDj9AFELCC-b-diMAxY9BKRA/viewform?usp=pp_url
https://www.mygta.us/page/enrollment-application
mailto:truesdella@mygta.us
http://bit.ly/CTParenting
https://www.facebook.com/mygta.us
mailto:vanhouzenm@mygta.us
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College Decision Day coming soon! 
National College Decision Day, when many high school 

seniors will 
officially 
commit to 
a college, is 
Saturday, 
May 1.  

We’re celebrating all the postsecondary plans of our 
graduating students on Friday, April 30.  Seniors will 
have the honor of wearing a shirt with the logo of the 
college, technical school, trade school, university, 
military branch or credential program they have chosen 
to attend.  Teachers and staff are invited to join them 
by wearing a shirt recognizing their alma mater. 
 

Boys’ soccer team seeking players 
Our varsity co-op boys’ soccer team with TC Christian 
and TC St. Francis is ready to build upon last season's 
success!  We are looking for all interested current 8th-
11th graders who would like to play in the fall of 
2021.  If your son is interested in playing soccer, please 
contact Justin Lazar at lazarj@mygta.us.  The coaching 
staff will hold a meeting with all interested players at a 
date and time to be announced soon, as they are 
looking to start the team-building process.  We would 
love to see more Mustangs on the roster this year!  
Please reach out to Mr. Lazar with any questions. 
 

Golf clinics offered to Elementary students, 
parent volunteers needed  
GTA girls and boys in grades 3-5 are invited to learn the 
fundamentals of golf with a former PGA professional, 
GTA parent Bruce Anderson and Kindergarten Teacher 
Brad Terrill.  Instruction will take place from 4:30-5:30 
on May 6, 13, 20 & 27 at the Traverse City Golf Center 
on Secor Road in Traverse City.  The cost is $20 per 
person for all four sessions and all necessary equipment 
will be provided.  A registration form is attached to this 
newsletter; completed forms, along with payment, 
should be returned by Friday, April 23.  They may either 
be scanned and emailed to Mrs. Alejandro at 
alejandros@mygta.us or sent to school with your child 
to give to their teacher.  Don’t wait, as the clinics are 
limited to the first 35 players to register.  A few more 
volunteers are needed!  Don’t worry if you’re not an 
expert – you just need patience and a fun attitude.  If 
you’re interested, please call Bruce Anderson at (231) 
313-1696.   
 

Family Council seeking members 
The GTA Family Council is holding an informational 
meeting for interested parents on Thursday, May 13 at 
6:00 pm.   See the attached flyer for details or RSVP 
here:  https://bit.ly/PTCRSVPNOW.  Note that the 
meeting is tentatively scheduled to be in-person, but 
continued COVID-19 restrictions may require a virtual 
event.  Please watch for information regarding any 
changes in plans. 
 

Space available for new students! 
Our official open enrollment period has closed but we 

would have space 
available for 
additional new 
students for 2021-
22 for preschool and 
K-12.  Year after 
year, we find that 
the #1 reason for 

considering Grand Traverse Academy is the 
recommendation of satisfied friends and family 
members. If you know of a family with school-aged 
children who would like to learn more about our unique 
program, including character education and Choice 
Theory, please have them give us a call at (231) 995-
0665. A member of our leadership team will provide a 
personal tour of our building, answer questions and 
explain why so many area families have opted for GTA 
for their children’s education. It’s an easy decision once 
parents pay us a visit, so don’t be shy – spread the 
word! 
 

Fun fact 
The first person to be charged with speeding was 

driving eight miles 
per hour, according 
to Guinness World 
Records.  On 
January 28, 1896, 
Walter Arnold, of 
the English village 
of Paddock Wood, 

Kent, was spotted going four times the speed limit in his 
19th century Benz.  The constable chased him for five 
miles on his bicycle to pull him over and issue his ticket! 

Source:  GuinnessWorldRecords.com 
      

mailto:lazarj@mygta.us
mailto:alejandros@mygta.us
https://bit.ly/PTCRSVPNOW



